
Celebrating 2023 Women’s History Month: Remembering EDLI’s First Women Clergy 
 
On November 12th, 1988, Bishop Witcher gave his address to the Diocesan Convention where 
he stated that it is the “inevitable” that women be ordained into priesthood and that despite 
his own beliefs he states that “we simply have to get on with it”.  Despite his discouraging tone, 
this marked a monumental moment for women’s rights here on Long Island.   Luckily, it wasn’t 
long after this announcement that the Rt. Rev. Orris G. Walker Jr., who at the time was Bishop 
Coadjutor for EDLI, and who has always long supported ordaining women, announced that in 
the year of 1989 three women were to be ordained into the priesthood through our 
Diocese.  Attached is a press release from our archives detailing this moment. 
  

 



The three women who were ordained into the priesthood are Anne Elliott Lyndall, Noreen 
O’Connor Mooney, and Janet Fulton Bragg Campbell (pictures follow in this order). 
 
There isn’t much public knowledge about the Anne or Noreen, but it was clear that they 
continued practicing their faith and spreading the word of God.  As for Janet Fulton Bragg 
Campbell, she recently retired in 2021 from being Priest-in-charge of Christ Episcopal Church in 
Tacoma, Washington.  
 
 

                                                   
                  Ann Elliott Lyndall                                                                       Noreen O’Connor Mooney 
 

 
Janet Fulton Bragg Campbell 

 
 

I think it is important that we all take a moment and recognize these women and the part they 
played in getting us to where we are today.  I think it is also important to thank them and 
recognize them for paving the way for the 62 Canonical Female Clergy which are currently a 
part of our Diocese here on Long Island.  We have come a long way, but I can’t wait to see what 
the future holds for us and the women in our Diocese! 


